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ENVIRO ELLESMERE HOST 2014 SCULPTURE 

COMPETITION 

Fifty contestants and supporters attended the award ceremony for the 
2014 Outdoor Recycled Sculpture Competition in early May. 

Overall winning sculptor, for "Church Gate," Peter Lemon, inspired us 
all with his art and his message "I hate waste" Many of Peter's 
sculptures make use of hours of demolition to rescue reinforcing steel 
from inside structural concrete, including power poles. Peter says "A 
lot of my ideas come about through thinking up ideas to use the 
materials I have at hand. Most of the articles are made entirely from 
what I have collected and are usually things I need or can use myself. A 
lot of my workshop equipment I have also made myself." Peter Lemon 
also took away the best senior entry prize, as well, for "Hoop Iron and 
Harrows".  

Peter provided this description for his sculpture, "Church Gate was 
made predominantly from recycled reinforcing steel from power 
poles. The 8m steel lengths were recovered by bashing the concrete to 
pieces with a sledgehammer. Various sizes and shapes can be found 
within these poles including the 
beautiful twisted square steel used 
in the cross. I was initially asked to 
make a simple wooden gate with 
trellis (same as the fence). We then 
discovered that children could climb 
over the gate. My suggestion was a 
steel design with vertical bars and 
perhaps a rounded top. A gesture 
was made to the church door and 
windows which I think was 
responsible for the eventual design. 
The arch and hinge design came 
later". 

1. Pictured:   Church Gate - Overall 

winner of the 2014 Sculpture 

Competition 

 

 

Check out the 
Composting 
Workshops 
coming up. 

Pages 7&9 
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1. Pictured:  "Winter Garden" by Leeston 

Consolidated School - Room 1 - Best 

Junior Entry.  

 

The goal of the initiative was to get innovative and creative ideas out in the open. Our area is rich with 
super-creative and clever people and an abundance of resources. Enviro Ellesmere wanted to see what 
people would come up with if encouraged.  

Enviro Ellesmere were very grateful to receive support from a Creative Communities Arts grant. Many 
local businesses also donated prizes and support including RD1, Hornby Warehouse, Prebbleton Vege 
Fresh, Farmland Co-op Leeston, Curly's Last Post, John Summers, Leeston Hire Centre, Hammer 
Hardware, Baylis Bros Service Station and Subway Rolleston - many thanks to these generous 
supporters. Thanks also to the Leeston Library for their assistance.  

The winners of the competition received prizes and certificates at the award ceremony in recognition of 
their ingenious recycled creations. This was followed by a shared supper and a chance to talk about 
ideas for the 2015 competition. 

The evening commenced with Linda Hermiston introducing Enviro Ellesmere followed by Gavin Sole, 
solid waste manager for Selwyn District Council who spoke, 
outlining some of the council's waste management 
strategies and objectives. Councillor Pat McEvedy then 
announced that the 2015 Sculpture competition is now 
open to entries and registrations of interest. Deputy-Mayor 
Sarah Walters presented the contestants with their 
certificates following a thought-provoking speech on the 
benefits of re-using and recycling.  

MC, Dean O'Connell, kept everything on track and the rest 
of the Enviro Ellesmere committee ensured that the 
evening ran smoothly including preparing a delicious 
supper. 

Leeston Consolidated School - Room 1 won the best junior 
entry with their colourful piece named "Winter Garden", 
and the McCormick family won best team entry with their 
"Driftrod Birdfeeder". There were also prizes for 
recyclability (Rolleston Playcentre and Peter Lemon), 
ingenuity (McCormick Family and Peter Lemon), Artistic merit (Leeston Consolidated School - Room 1) 
and community spirit in design (Springston School - Eco Team's Recycled Sculpture Group). Check out 
the Enviro Ellesmere facebook page for pictures of the 2014 sculptures. They are very inspiring... 

Great news for inspired followers! The 2015 Competition is now OPEN! For more information on the 
2015 competition visit our facebook page or email enviroellesmere@gmail.com. We have had lots of 
offers of help and materials from the community so if your group is thinking of a grand design we might 
be able to help. In 2015 we want to get more interest in the corporate team competition category, let's 
see if your team can come up with something fab. 

We want you and your group to show us how it is possible to REPURPOSE some useful waste items into 
marvellous contraptions, big and small. It is a great activity for school kids, young adults and adults to 
participate in promoting kiwi-ingenuity on all levels. If you have ever marvelled over the creations in 
ƳƻǾƛŜǎ ƭƛƪŜ ά²ŀǘŜǊ ǿƻǊƭŘΣέ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǎǘŜŀƳ-punk art, fancied yourself as an inventor or had the thought 
άƘƳƳƳƳΣ L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ L ŎƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ ǎŎǊŀǇΗέ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΗ 
Show us what ideas you have had! There are now 9 months to plan something brilliant, spectacular and 
ingenious - so get those thinking caps on!  

 



CONTACT INFO3 

Do you have environmental goods or services to 
advertise in the LET newsletter? Or does your 
business have a high standard of environmental 
management?  

We accept ads from businesses that fit with our aims.  

$80 +GST for a full page,  

$40 half a page etc.  

Not for profit environmental organisations may be 
accepted at no cost.  

Funds go to supporting our activities promoting 

environmental sustainability.  

Lincoln Envirotown Trust 

MEETINGS  ð get involved, meet 

like-minded people 

LET meetings are normally held the FIRST 
MONDAY of each month 

(except public holidays and over the Christmas period) 

at 7:30 pm in the Lincoln Event Centre, Meijer 
Drive, off North Belt. 

NNEEXXTT  mmeeeett iinnggss  --  77..3300ppmm  SSttaarrtt !! !! !!   

NNoo  JJuunnee  MMeeeett iinngg  

77tthh  JJuullyy    

44tthh  AAuugguusstt   

All welcome 

We welcome guest speakers. 

For more information please contact  

Sue Jarvis, 329-5858  

sue.jarvis@orcon.net.nz  

 

Lincoln Envirotown welcomes 

 

Craig Jarvis - architectural 

designer 

 

Speaking on the topic of 
Living Buildings. The Living 

Building Challenge is a philosophy, 
advocacy tool and certification 

process that addresses 
development at all scales. It is 

comprised of seven performance 
areas: Site, water, energy, health, 

materials equity and beauty.  
 

7th July  
Lincoln Even Centre 7.30 pm 

Next newsletter: July 2014. 

Closing deadline: 25th JUNE 

 

 

 

Edited by Jade Arnold 

Please correspond via: 

0226703101 

letcoordinator@gmail.com 

 

CONTACT INFO 

For the summary of up-coming events scroll to the end of this newsletter, back copies of the 
newsletters can be found on the LET web site www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz  

mailto:sue.jarvis@orcon.net.nz
mailto:letcoordinator@gmail.com
http://www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz/
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What is coming up 
to get involved in? 

SELWYN TIMEBANK UPDATE (STB)  
MAY 2014 

Timebank Orientationsé 

Interested in finding out about Timebanking...? 
Then come along to one of our orientations! This 
is a friendly one hour session where Meredith 
goes through the website and answers any 
questions that you may have. It's also a chance to 
meet other Timebank members and you earn a 
credit for your time. 

Orientations will usually be held at the Lincoln 
Library on the first Monday of every month 10-
11am and on the third Thursday of every month 6-
7pm.  

Location Date Time 

Lincoln Library Thur 19 June 6-7pm 

Lincoln Library Mon 7 July 10-11am 

Orientations are also being arranged in Tai Tapu, 
Springston, Ellesmere and other towns to follow, 
details will be posted on the website as soon as 
they are confirmed www.selwyntimebank.net.nz  
Please feel free to contact Meredith for more 
information selwyntimebank@gmail.com or 03 
325 7062. 

We now have a Facebook page so please go and 
give us a like 

 

 

 

 
  

What is Timebanking?  

Do you need somebody to help you with the 
gardening? Would you like to pass on your 
handyman skills?  

Timebanking is a way of trading skills, knowledge 
and services within the community.  

The trading currency is time, measured in time 
credits. You can earn time credits for the work you 
ŘƻΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ΨōǳȅΩ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ 
time to get the services you need. 

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƛǎ Ŝǉǳŀƭ ƻƴŜ ƘƻǳǊ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ Ŝǉǳŀƭǎ 
one time credit. Timebanking values each person 
and each skill as equal to another - one hour of 
child minding is the same as one hour wood 
chopping. 

Timebanking builds supportive networks and 
strengthens the community. Anybody can join: 
individuals, families, groups and businesses. 

LǘΩs free to join, for more information visit 
www.selwyntimebank.net.nz or contact Meredith 
on 03 325 7062 or selwyntimebank@gmail.com 

 

 

We have joined the Selwyn 
Timebank , so you can earn credits 

if you are a member. 

To join contact Meredith 325 7062 

selwyntimebank@gmail.com 
Find us on facebook  

http://www.selwyntimebank.net.nz/
mailto:usselwyntimebank@gmail.com
mailto:selwyntimebank@gmail.com
mailto:selwyntimebank@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Selwyn-Timebank/758360194182958
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Events on STB webpage Whatôs 
happening in Selwyné 

Every Wednesday Lincoln Library Tablet Time, 
11am-12pm [ƛƴŎƻƭƴ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ Ψ¢ŀōƭŜǘ 
¢ƛƳŜΣΩ ŀ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 
ǘŀōƭŜǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘΗ /ƻƳŜ 
along and Christine will help you get to grips with 
this new technology. Whether you have a brand 
new tablet, or just want to share your knowledge 
and tips with other users. Saturday 24th May 2014 
Lincoln Event Centre, 10am-2pm Lincoln Plunket is 
holding a Baby & Kids Market Day. They'll be a 
wide range of New, Handmade & Pre-loved Stalls. 
Plus entertainment to keep the kids occupied 
whilst you shop and refreshments for the whole 
family. Free event - A great day out for the whole 
family Sunday 8th June 2014 Enjo Cleaning Demo 
- environmental sustainable products. Contact 
Eileen Devine-Smith on 03 325 7949 for details. 

 

 

EVENT: SUSTAINABLE SOLUTIONS 

FOR CLIMATE CHANGE 

When: Saturday 7 June, 1-4pm, 

Where: At the WEA, 59 Gloucester Street, $12 

Programme: 1pm:  Professor Dave Kelly, Biological 
Sciences, University of Canterbury and a member 
of Spokes, the cycle advocacy group ς Transport: 
real-world, right-now changes: Cycling: benefits of 
cycling. Cycling safety and the City Council 
cycleways programme. Coping with bulky luggage 
and rain. Cars: reducing your CO2 output without 
being a martyr. Driving (a bit) less. Buying a more 
fuel-efficient vehicle, and what the official fuel 
economy ratings don't tell you. 

1.45pm: Mike Evans ς Building your own electric 
vehicle 

2.25pm: Afternoon Tea 

2.40pm: Professor Susan Krumdieck, Mechanical 
Engineering, University of Canterbury ς What 
individuals can do to make a difference to flying 
being more sustainable 

3.20pm Ian Crumpton - Towards a lower carbon 
footprint at home: retro-fitting double glazing, 
solar water heating, photo-voltaics, a large veggie 
garden and other simple measures 

To enrol Phone 366 0285 , Email: 
admin@cwea.org.nz or go online to: cwea.org.nz 

 

Cycling...   

Electric  Vehicles...  

At  h ome  ideas!  

what  you  could do...  

Sustainable Solutions 

for climate change   

7 June 1-4pm, @ WEA  

Thank you to all the 

sponsors and 
volunteers that make our 

work possible 

RBA - RESPONSIBLE BUSINESS 

AWARDS 

For more information about the 
awards or about becoming involved 
contact Sarah on 021 08254 606 or 

sarahpritchett72@gmail.com 

check out the web site: 
www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz 

 

mailto:admin@cwea.org.nz
http://cwea.org.nz/
mailto:Sue.Jarvis@orcon.net.nz
http://www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz/
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What's happening in 
Selwyn? 

Fresh organic veggies from 
Lincoln Uni - BHU 

Each Wednesday the Biological Husbandry Unit 
puts together a table of fresh wonderful produce 
for sale to the public. The healthy organic veggies 
are grown locally right at the University and sold 
as part of the BHU course. When I called in 
recently there was a great selection of delicious 
looking veggies on display. Graeme Young points 
out the important feature of certification which he 
says "is essential, to guarantee organic quality" 
while showing me their mark of certification. Each 
year organic suppliers are checked to make sure 
they meet the standards for organic produce. 
These checks and visits look at all aspects integral 
to organic growing and ensure that producers are 
not using the words "organic" as a baseless 
marketing tool. Prices are great! Please support 
the students by purchasing these locally grown, 
organic, affordable and fresher vegetables. Thanks 
to Graeme Young and Angela Robb. 

 
2. Pictured:  Organic Veggies grown at the BHU. For 

sale outside the Lincoln University Library on 

Wednesdays. Graeme Young and Angela Robb 

assisting clients. 

More info available at:  

http://www.bhu.org.nz/component/content/cate
gory/2-homepage 

 

 
  

If you have any spare time or 

resources ð LET always needs more 

help  w ith our many environmental 

projects , or perhaps you  would like to start one 

of your own! We would love to hear your 

ideas!  

Please contact Sue 329 5858 or 021 100 1009. 

Cash donations are also welcome. Your contribution will benefit many. 

http://www.bhu.org.nz/component/content/category/2-homepage
http://www.bhu.org.nz/component/content/category/2-homepage
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Composting Workshop 
Saturday 7

th
 June  

10.30am ð 12.30pm  

Springston Secret Garden  

Gold coin donation, BBQ  

Rain or Shine (bring your wet weather gear)  

Support the community spirit of the Lincoln 
University students who are arranging this 

workshop! 

We throw away over 1/3 of all food that is 
produced, wasting precious land and water 

resources that have gone into its production. 
Food waste in landfills is one of the biggest 

contributors of the harmful gases that cause 
global warming. Warmer temperatures are 
melting glaciers, causing sea levels to rise, 

threatening small islands and low lying cities 
around the world. {ƻ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ƻǳǊ Chh5ǇǊƛƴǘ 

and close the circle.  

Closing the circle: We consume food produced 
by our gardens. If we use our waste to produce 
compost to feed the garden it will continue to 

grow us food to consume.  

Guest speaker Gavin Sole from Selwyn District 
Council will be talking about effective waste 

management and results from the recent Selwyn 
Waste Audit (this may really surprise you).  

Join us on Saturday June 7th at the Secret Garden to learn what there is to know 
about composting, share your own composting ideas and celebrate World 

Environment Day. 
Contact Sue on 329 5858 for information. 

Bring some change for gold coin donation and BBQ. 
All funds go towards the Springston Secret Garden. 

Location: hidden in a back section on Ellesmere Junction Road (387B, look for a sign) 
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COMPETITIONS - 2014-2015 

Time to start thinking about your entries for 
sustainability video and sculpture competitions. 

Lincoln Envirotown welcomes films that are also 
entered in The Outlook for Someday competition. 

Help and materials are available, there is even the 
possibility of workshops being run if there is 
enough interest, so get your registrations in! 

Selwyn Earth Hour Video Competition 
letcoordinator@gmail.com.  

2015 Recycled Outdoor Sculpture Competition 

enviroellesmere@gmail.com 

The Outlook for Someday organisers are running 
workshops all over new Zealand, check out 
www.theoutlookforsomeday.net/workshops 
 

Competition Organisers Closes  

The Outlook 
for Someday 
Film 
competition 

The Outlook 
for Someday 

12 September 
2014 

Selwyn Earth 
Hour Video 
Competition 

Lincoln 
Envirotown 

2 March 2015 

2015 Recycled 
Outdoor 
Sculpture 
Competition 

Enviro 
Ellesmere 

April 2015 

 
  

mailto:letcoordinator@gmail.com
mailto:enviroellesmere@gmail.com
www.theoutlookforsomeday.net/workshops
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LET Community Garden 

 

Composting Workshop 
at the Lincoln Envirotown Community Gardens, 

on Saturday 28th June from 10.00am to midday 
 

Terry Windle, our local gardening expert, will conduct the composting workshop, in 

conjunction with the Canterbury Horticultural Society. 

Terry will focus on the following aspects of successful composting: 

 Which animal manures make good compost; 

 How to construct a compost heap; 

 Things to avoid, e.g. bad weeds; 

 Adding extra fertiliser; 

 Moisture requirements. 

 

The Lincoln Envirotown Community Gardens are located on James Street Lincoln 

at the rear of the Lincoln Maternity Hospital. Please park on the street. 
 

For more information please contact Ruth Wood, 

Lincoln Community Gardens Coordinator  

(Phone: 325 2193 or ruth.wood@xtra.co.nz) 
 

A gold coin donation to support the activities of the Gardens will be 
appreciated. 
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LINCOLN FARMERõS MARKET 

More information about the market and the 
regular themed events we hold can be found on 
our facebook page or by contacting us via email. 

www.facebook.com/lincolnmarket  

lincolnmarket.nz@gmail.com.  

 

 

 
 

BACKYARD BIODIVERSITY - 3RD 

EDITION RELEASED 

The 3rd edition of the Backyard Biodiversity in 
Canterbury has just been released. The new 
edition mainly differs in the Resources and Web 
Link sections at the back where some new 
material has been added. The other obvious 
difference is the colour; it has a new green theme 
rather than the orange of the previous editions. 
The latest edition was made possible by support 
from ECan and Christchurch City Council. Al Check, 
a summer student with Mike Bowie at Lincoln 
University put the original booklet together in 
2009. Since then over 7000 copies have been 
distributed to schools and general public. Al Check 
majored in Conservation and Ecology at Lincoln 
University which got him a position with the 
Department of Conservation (DOC) on Stewart 
Island for a few years, but now works for DOC in 
Motueka. Mike works as an entomologist in the 
Ecology Department.  

 
3. Pictured:  Cover of the 3rd edition of the Backyard 

Biodiversity in Canterbury 

 

Have you seen our 
facebook page? 

https://www.facebook.com/LincolnEnvirotown?ref=hl 

 

New events and ideas loaded daily 

Lincoln Envirotown 

Lincoln Helpers wanted 

The Mahoe Reserve relies on community 
helpers to keep going. If you are part of the 
Lincoln Community, or even if you are not, 

We would love  your help at  

Mahoe reserve  

-at working bees, or any time 

that suits you!  

Contact Sue 329 5858 or 0211001009 

Lincoln Farmers' and Craft Market will 
operate every Saturday during the 

Autumn and Winter months. 

Regular themed events to be held on 
the 1st Saturday of each month. 

"Get Crafty" Market  

- featuring various craft demos to get 
people inspired.- 

On Sat 7th June. 

http://www.facebook.com/lincolnmarket
mailto:lincolnmarket.nz@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/LincolnEnvirotown?ref=hl
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Ellesmere 1st Thursday 7.30 pm 
Ingrid: 022 127 1577 ingocole@gmail.com 
Linda: lj_hermiston@hotmail.com 

Darfield 2nd Thursday 6.30 pm Jade on 3242319 or  letcoordinator@gmail.com 

Lincoln 
1st Monday 7.30 pm 
Lincoln Events Centre 

Sue Jarvis 329 5858 or 021 100 1009 

sue.jarvis@orcon.net.nz: 

Little River  Contact Marcus Puentener on 325 1014 littlerivercamp@gmail.com 

Prebbleton 3rd  Wednesday 7.30pm Nicola Willett 3497990 n.willett@xtra.co.nz 

Oxford  Sue 329 5858 

Rolleston 
3rd Tuesday 7.30 pm 
45 Shelley St 

enquiries@rollestonenvirotown.org.nz  

Tai Tapu  
Jenny Duncan 329 6565 brickied@yahoo.com.au  
Eileen 03 3257949 aedevinesmith@xtra.co.nz 

Springston  
Zanada 021 023 40473 

Sandy Taylor sandy.dave@farmside.co.nz 

West Melton 
2nd Thursday 
{ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ Ƙŀƭƭ 

Ingrid McGeachen info@westmeltonenviro.org.nz 
Sue 329 5858 

mailto:ingocole@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Jade/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Newsletter/lj_hermiston@hotmail.com
mailto:letcoordinator@gmail.com
mailto:sue.jarvis@orcon.net.nz:
mailto:littlerivercamp@gmail.com
mailto:n.willett@xtra.co.nz
mailto:enquiries@rollestonenvirotown.org.nz
mailto:brickied@yahoo.com.au
mailto:aedevinesmith@xtra.co.nz
mailto:sandy.dave@farmside.co.nz
mailto:info@westmeltonenviro.org.nz
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For more information please contact Ruth Wood, Lincoln Community Gardens Coordinator  

(Phone: 325 2193 or ruth.wood@xtra.co.nz) Our garden is behind the Lincoln Maternity Hospital in James Street. Please 
park on the street. 

LINCOLN ENVIROTOWN COMMUNITY GARDENS 
Lincoln Envirotown Community 
Gardens Report - May 2014 

Despite the shorter and cooler days, the garden plots 
continue to have some vegetables such as brassicas 
growing, and green feed has been planted. 

The highlight of the month was the demonstration of 
pip fruit tree maintenance by Keith Dickson on 24th 
May. Around 35 people attended, from as far away as 
hƘƻƪŀΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ƪŜŜƴ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ YŜƛǘƘΩǎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎΦ 
He highlighted the need for appropriate root stock, 
otherwise extension growth can occur at the expense 
of fruit production. We also learnt a new term 
άŎƛƴŎǘǳǊƛƴƎέΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ƻŦ ŎǳǘǘƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀƛǊ ƻŦ 
semi-circular grooves in the bark of a fruit tree to 
discourage extension growth ς ƛƴ YŜƛǘƘΩǎ ǿƻǊŘǎΣ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ 
ǘƻ άǎǘƻƳŀŎƘ ǎǘŀǇƭƛƴƎέΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ ƭŀȅŜǊŜŘ 
structure to the branches, where they radiate our 
from the trunk at an angle just above horizontal, 
promotes fruit production. The merits of summer 
pruning and fertiliser application were also discussed. 

In the photo below, Keith is explaining why the apple 
tree is consistently failing to produce much fruit, 
probably due to an inappropriate root stock. He will 
cincture the tree and if its production improves next 
season it could have a reprieve. 

We greatly ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ YŜƛǘƘΩǎ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ ǘƘƛǎ 
annual event, and he has also offered to conduct a 
workshop on plant propagation in the spring. 

Dallas Wood donated another trailer load of wood 
chips and this was distributed over the garden paths to 
create a dry, mud-free surface.  

Errol has designed a bookmark which features LET on 
one side and the Gardens on the other. These will be 
given to people who visit the LET stall at the Lincoln 
CŀǊƳŜǊǎΩ aŀǊƪŜǘ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊest in LET. 

Terry is planning to conduct a composting workshop at 
the Gardens, in conjunction with the Canterbury 
Horticultural Society. More information on this will be 
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ 

Ruth Wood - Coordinator  

 
4. Pictured:  Keith Dickson demonstrating pip fruit 

tree maintenance on 24th May 

The Lincoln Envirotown Community Gardens are 
located on James Street, behind the Maternity 
Hospital. The coordinator, Ruth Wood, invites 
visitors to come along and inspect the Gardens, 
especially on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons, or 
by arrangement.  

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all 

the sponsors and 
volunteers that 

make our work possible 

 

Check out the 
Kidsfest activities 
coming up in your 

area. Pages 19&23 
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MAHOE RESERVE WORKING BEE 

First Sunday of the month at 2.00pm 

No May or June working bee  

Next Working Bee July 6th 
Please bring tools, gloves, and if possible a bucket, 
to working bees 

Where: Mahoe Reserve, Boundary Rd, Lincoln, 
next to Golf course, opposite the High School.  

 

MAHOE RESERVE - UPDATE 

May 18th-Planting Day 2pm 

Twenty adults and children and three dogs planted 
trees and other natives at the Mahoe Reserve 
planting day on Sunday 18th May. Well, not sure 
about the dogs. Sue did see one dog digging - may 
have been a hole to put a plant in, or maybe not! 
 It was ideal planting weather, mild, no rain but 
damp. Thanks to Sue Allan for collecting the plants 
from the nursery, Gordon Boyle for preparing the 
planting sites and to Mike Bowie for setting out 
the plants. It was great to see some new residents 
to Lincoln coming along to help. We saved a few 
plants for the next working bee on July 6th, as we 
will have Mark Hostetler and his students from 
Florida University visiting to help us then. 

 

 

 
5. Pictured:  Claire Elford and her Grandson planting 

trees at Mahoe reserve on the 18th of May.  

 

 

Friends of Mahoe 

The Reserve relies on community helpers. We 
would really appreciate your help at working 
bees, first Sunday of the month, or at any time 
that suits you!  

If you want to be on the email contact list for 
Mahoe planting days and working bees, let us 
know. 

You are also welcome to join the Mahoe 
management committee. Only a few meetings a 
year!   

Contact Sue on 329 5858 or 
sue.jarvis@orcon.net.nz  for information. 

 

mailto:sue.jarvis@orcon.net.nz
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Other Enviro 
Groups 

LITTLE RIVER 

We welcome anyone that would like to be 
involved. More information on Little River 

Community trust projects at 
www.littleriver.org.nz. Contact Marcus Puentener 

on 325 1014 or littlerivercamp@gmail.com 

Little River's Living Streams Community Nursery 
are looking for help out in the nursery. Contact 

Annelies Pekelharing on 325 1229 

PREBBLETON 

ENVIRO VILLAGE 

If you would like to find out 
more about Prebbleton 

Enviro-Village please come 
along to the next meeting 

Nicola Willett (ph 3497990 or email 
n.willett@xtra.co.nz). 

 

TAI TAPU ENVIROTOWN 

 

WHITECLIFFS 

An initial planning meeting has been held. For 
more information contact Sue 329 5858. 

ENVIRO MALVERN - DARFIELD 

If you live in Malvern around Darfield there will 
be a meeting in late June at the Darfield Library, 

6.30pm, with refreshments. All welcome. 

For more information contact Jade on 3242319 or  
letcoordinator@gmail.com 

 

ROLLESTON ENVIROTOWN 

Monthly meetings on the 3rd Tuesday 
at 7 pm in the community house, 45 

Shelley St Rolleston. 

Next meeting 17 June 

ROLLESTON ENVIROTOWN 
MARKET 

For information please phone 027 310 6340, email 
enquiries@rollestonenvirotown.org.nz or visit our 
website www.rollestonenvirotown.org.nz 

ROLLESTON ENVIROTOWN 
COMMUNITY GARDEN 

Winter working bees will now be on the last 
Saturday in the month 9am-11am. 

For more information  
Phone Helen on 347 9760 or  
Visit www.rollestonenvirotown.org.nz 
Email garden@rollestonenvirotown.org.nz  

 

Tai Tapu Envirotown Contacts 

www.taitapuenvirotown.org.nz 

Jenny Duncan brickied@yahoo.com.au 3296565 

Eileen Devine-Smith aedevinesmith@xtra.co.nz 
033257949 

Enjo cleaning demonstration on 8th June 2014 at  

2 p.m. Cleaning sustainably without chemicals. 

For more details contact Eileen  
silvereyeorganic@xtra.co.nz  tel. 3257949. 

Time bank credits are given for attendance. 

  

http://www.littleriver.org.nz/
mailto:littlerivercamp@gmail.com
mailto:n.willett@xtra.co.nz
mailto:letcoordinator@gmail.com
mailto:enquiries@rollestonenvirotown.org.nz
http://www.rollestonenvirotown.org.nz/
file:///C:/Users/Jade/Documents/LET/WorkingOnC-moveToExtDrive-April/www.rollestonenvirotown.org.nz
mailto:garden@rollestonenvirotown.org.nz
file:///C:/Users/Jade/Documents/LET-new/2014May/www.taitapuenvirotown.org.nz
mailto:brickied@yahoo.com.au
mailto:aedevinesmith@xtra.co.nz
mailto:silvereyeorganic@xtra.co.nz
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WEST MELTON 

ENVIRO 

COMMUNITY 

Interested in 
Sustainability and 

Environmental issues? 

If you want to meet with likeminded people to 
discuss and plan environmental sustainability 

actions for the West Melton come along.   

Where: {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƘŀƭƭΣ ²Ŝǎǘ aŜƭǘƻƴ wƻŀŘΣ 
opposite the domain.   

When:  Meetings are on the second Thursday of 
the month. All welcome. 

If you would like more information about 
meetings please do not hesitate to contact Ingrid 

McGeachen info@westmeltonenviro.org.nz or Sue 
on 329 5858 

http://www.westmeltonenviro.org.nz/ 

SPRINGSTON 

ENVIRO 

COMMUNITY 

(SEC) 

Springston Community Garden 

The garden is not only for the children, it is a 
community garden and if anyone would like to use 
one of the beds to grow food, please contact Sue 
Jarvis on 329 5858 or Zanada 021 023 40473, and 
if anyone would like to help with the garden or are 
interested in the Springston Enviro Community 
group, also contact Sue.  

 

 

 
6. Pictured:  Volunteers Sol and Jana doing some 

seed planning in the potting shed at Springston 
Secret Garden.  

 

COMPOSTING WORKSHOP 

Saturday 7
th

 June 10 .30am 

Springston Secret Garden  

Gold coin donation, BBQ  

Rain or Shine (bring your wet weather 
gear)  

The Lincoln Envirotown Trust is providing 
encouragement and support to these 

communities as they get underway with their 
sustainability plans. 

There are links on the LET web site and below 
for information about the other Enviro 

communities 

If you live in another community and would 
like help to get a group started, contact Sue. 

We also help other communities outside the 
Selwyn area. 

mailto:info@westmeltonenviro.org.nz
http://www.westmeltonenviro.org.nz/
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ENVIRO ELLESMERE 

Leeston, Southbridge, Doyleston and Dunsandel areas. 

SCULPTURE COMPETITION - 
RESULTS  

The Results for the sculpture competition are now available on our 
facebook page for example... 

ά²ƛƴǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴέ Leeston Consolidated School - Room 1  

The children of Room 1 at Leeston Consolidated School worked 
together to make this garden sculpture. The children are all 5 years old. 
We were trying to use easily resourced materials and the whole school 
helped us get the milk bottle tops. It was part of our topic on patterns.  

 

7. Pictured:  Top: "Winter Gardenò 

Leeston Consolidated School - 

Room 1. Right: ñDriftrod 

Birdfeederò by Liz, Alice & John 

McCormick. Far Right: "Follyò by 

Peter Lemon 

 

Kidsfest activities 

"Family Enviro Activities" 

Email for more information: 

enviroellesmere@gmail.com 

 

Enviro Ellesmere Events 

Events Description Date  Contact Info 

Kidsfest Activities 

Search in Knowledge 
and Discovery 

Family Enviro 
Activities  

Search via Kidsfest 
website  

5-19 July 2014 

5 Activities 

 "Enviro Ellesmere" 

On Facebook  

EnviroEllesmere@gmail.com  

    Jade: 022 670 3101 

Next Meeting 

 

7.30pm at Hillyer's 
in Leeston 

First Thursday of 
the month 

 Ingrid:  

ingocole@gmail.com 

 

All welcome! 

 Linda: 

lj_hermiston@hotmail.com  

http://www.kidsfest.co.nz/event/family-enviro-activities/
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ENVIROTOWN OXFORD 

Who are we? 

Envirotown Oxford is an organisation with the goal 
of bringing together individuals and groups to 
support a community driven process towards 
sustainability. 

What can we do? 

We can help with linking groups, businesses and 
individuals, assist in the development of 
environmental workshops, coordinate funding 
applications and help get your projects off the 
ground. 

What do we need you to do? 

If you are a group, business or individual with a 
passion for sustainability that would like to see the 
Oxford community grow stronger environmental 
practices, then please get in touch. 

Follow us on Facebook ς EnviroTownOxfordNZ 

Contact Justin Fletcher: 021 38 38 39 

justin@brighthorizons.co.nz  

Watch out for our logo design 
competition, some great prizes to be 
won! 

Proudly sponsored by: 

hȄŦƻǊŘΩǎ ŀǿŀǊŘ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ 
enviro preschool 

Teaching our children 
for a sustainable 
future! 

 

2014 Selwyn Earth Hour Video 
Competition  

Playlist of  

Videos on YouTube 

 

EVENT: ** WHAT IF...IT WAS 

SAFE TO CYCLE IN 

CHRISTCHURCH 

When: Wednesday, June 11, from 7:00 PM - 8:30 
PM 

Professor Simon Kingham, Professor of Geography 
and Director of the GeoHealth Laboratory 

* How many people would cycle if it was 
safe to in Christchurch? 

* What knock on effects would there be 
of an increase in cycling, including 
negative impacts? 

* Who would most benefit from a safe 
cycling city? 

* What do we need to do to create a 
Christchurch where people feel safe 
cycling? 

* What are the barriers to this 
happening? 

Where: C3 Lecture Theatre, Central Lecture Block, 
University of Canterbury Arts Rd 

http://maps.google.com/maps?q=Arts+Rd%2C+%2
C+Christchurch%2C+Canterbury+8041+NZ 

Attend Event 
(http://www.eventbrite.com/event/11489454267
/mcivte) 

What if Wednesdays is a free public lecture series 
held twice a month on a Wednesday by the 
University of Canterbury. If you would like to 
receive regular updates please join our mailing list 
at 
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/wiw/mailing.shtml 
(http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/wiw/mailing.shtml) 

 

mailto:justin@brighthorizons.co.nz
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLFH0xgzTr7owie_hn-BaKJiZxX5afrPPa
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=Arts+Rd%2C+%2C+Christchurch%2C+Canterbury+8041+NZ
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=Arts+Rd%2C+%2C+Christchurch%2C+Canterbury+8041+NZ
http://www.eventbrite.com/event/11489454267/mcivte
http://www.eventbrite.com/event/11489454267/mcivte
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/wiw/mailing.shtml
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/wiw/mailing.shtml
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Our Local 
Connections 

 

WAIHORA ELLESMERE TRUST 
Lake Level update ï May 19, 2014 

The lake is closed to the sea. 

The average wind affected level of the lake as 
recorded on Friday May 16, 2014 was 0.91m. 

Last Level Reading: 0.84m , May 12, 2014. 

Te Waihora Lake Ellesmere 

¢Ŝ ²ŀƛƘƻǊŀ [ŀƪŜ 9ƭƭŜǎƳŜǊŜΣ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘΩǎ 
most important wetland systems, is a brackish, 
shallow lagoon with an average depth of 1.4m. 
Covering around 20,000 hectares, Te Waihora 
Lake Ellesmere, which lies just to the south of 
.ŀƴƪǎ tŜƴƛƴǎǳƭŀΣ ƛǎ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘΩǎ ŦƛŦǘƘ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ƭŀƪŜ 
and is internationally significant for its wildlife 
abundance and diversity. 

The total number of bird species recorded at the 
lake is 167, with at least 37 species breeding. 43 
species of fish have been recorded in the lake. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.wet.org.nz/home/attachment/te-waihora-catchment/
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TE ARA KAKARIKI 

Restoration Projects Info 

Have you been wondering about the 
distribution of native restoration projects 
across Selwyn? 

Brook Turner from Te Ara Kakariki (office@kakariki.org.nz) let 
us know "A map layer has now been created on Canterbury 
Maps which allows anyone, through the internet, to view those 
sites upon which habitat protection/enhancement/creation 
works have been undertaken by a wide range of organisations." 

Instructions to view the map: the map and other information is 
available from this link; http://canterburymaps.govt.nz/Viewer/ 

select Ecosystems and then Selwyn-Waihora Active 
Restoration Forum the viewer and map will appear in your 
internet browser. 

8. Pictured:  Screen shot of the map showing all the restoration that 

has been happening in the Selwyn District and is actively 

managed through SWARF (The Selwyn Waihora Active 

Restoration Forum - made up of all partners doing restoration in 

Selwyn - including Te Ara Kakariki) 

 

Diana Isaac Cup 

Do you know of someone who has 
been doing some native restoration 
well? Why not nominate them for 
the Diana Isaac Cup. 

The Diana Isaac Cup was established 
in 2012 with the objective of 
recognizing outstanding efforts to 
weave native plants into the working 
lands of the Selwyn District. In 2014 
the Cup will be celebrated through 
the Faringdon Sensational Selwyn 
Awards, with thanks to the Selwyn 
District Council.  

This award is to recognize those 
landowners and organisations that 
share this vision and are making a 
contribution to restoring native 
biodiversity alongside their land-use 
activities and by nurturing a 
sustainable livelihood in the District. 

Nominations are open until the 20th 
June 2014. Finalists and the winner 
for each category will be decided 
upon by judges and announced at 
the awards ceremony dinner event 
on the 26th July 2014. All nominees 
will be offered one free ticket to the 
awards dinner event at the Lincoln 
Event Centre. 

To make a nomination please visit 
the Selwyn District Council website. 

https://www.selwyn.govt.nz/services
/community-activities/selwyn-
awards-2014 

 

CHARLES FLEMING LECTURE TOUR - CHRISTCHURCH - JUNE 11 

The demise of New Zealandôs freshwaters: politics and science 

http://www.royalsociety.org.nz/programmes/awards/fleming/charles-fleming-lecture-tour/  

 

mailto:office@kakariki.org.nz
http://canterburymaps.govt.nz/Viewer/
https://www.selwyn.govt.nz/services/community-activities/selwyn-awards-2014
https://www.selwyn.govt.nz/services/community-activities/selwyn-awards-2014
https://www.selwyn.govt.nz/services/community-activities/selwyn-awards-2014
http://www.royalsociety.org.nz/programmes/awards/fleming/charles-fleming-lecture-tour/
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Community Notices 
VEGGIE CO-OPS IN SELWYN 

Leeston Co-op 

Jo-Anne Clark Ph 03 324-3276 txt 027-525-6447  

Wednesdays 4.30pm - 8pm  

Open to anyone [Has vacancies]  

Burnham Co-op 

Kezia Tapsell 027-340-0322,  

keziatapsell@live.com 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/18395037839
6494/  

Wednesdays 1pm - 7pm  

Open to anyone prepared to take part in co-op 
roster once every 8 - 10 weeks [Has vacancies]  

Rolleston Co-op 

Adrienne Braam Ph 03 347-7168 txt 027-878-7657  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Rollestonvege
coop  

Wednesdays 2.30pm - 3.15pm Wednesdays 
5.30pm - 6pm  

Open to anyone prepared to take part in co-op 
roster [No vacancies]  

LOCAL MARKETS ON FACEBOOK 

Enviro Kids (and 
adults!) 

Please send us any ideas, information or links for 
Enviro Kids! 

We now have ŀƴ άŜƴǾƛǊƻƪƛŘǎέ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǿŜō 
site. Let us know what you would like on it. Take 

a look: www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz click on 
EnviroKids tab on the left.  

For More Information Contact Jade Arnold 

letcoordinator@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Join Lincoln Envirotown for Kidsfest this winter 
holidays July 11, 2014, 10.30-11.30am Most 
suitable for children aged 3-12. 
Cool Native Biodiversity Fun and Activities - Fun, 
hands on, creative activities using recycled 
materials while learning about our neat native 
animals and plants 

 

Ashburton 

https://www.facebook.com/ashburtonmarket 

Leeston 

 https://www.facebook.com/LeestonMarket 

Lincoln  

https://www.facebook.com/lincolnmarket 

Malvern 

 https://www.facebook.com/MalvernFarmersMarket 

Rolleston 

https://www.facebook.com/RollestonEnvirotownMarket 

 

mailto:keziatapsell@live.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/183950378396494/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/183950378396494/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Rollestonvegecoop
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Rollestonvegecoop
http://www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz/
mailto:letcoordinator@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/ashburtonmarket
https://www.facebook.com/LeestonMarket
https://www.facebook.com/lincolnmarket
https://www.facebook.com/MalvernFarmersMarket
https://www.facebook.com/RollestonEnvirotownMarket
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Waste Reduction  
http://www.freematerials.co.nz/Homepage.aspx 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/496014387169990/?ref=br_tf 
 

Freecycling -  a great way to reuse and recycle  
The Christchurch group is very active. Go to https://www.freecycle.org/ and 

join to hear from people who have useful stuff and a home for your 
unwanted items.  

 

A great step by step guide to build a low cost worm farm for your home. Hints and tips included. 

http://resources.ccc.govt.nz/files/AGuideToWormComposting-docs.pdf 

 

http://www.freematerials.co.nz/Homepage.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/groups/496014387169990/?ref=br_tf
https://www.freecycle.org/
http://resources.ccc.govt.nz/files/AGuideToWormComposting-docs.pdf
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Other Interesting Info and Links 

 
 

Hands across the Sand 

Around 90 people turned up at New Brighton Pier to 
join Hands Across the Sand for CLEAN ENERGY on May 
17th. Hands Across the Sand is a worldwide event to 
oppose dangerous fossil fuel extraction and show the 
support for clean energy alternatives. This is the third 
consecutive year that local grassroots group Oil Free 
Otautahi have held the event in Christchurch.  

Green Mp Mojo Mathers attended to support the 
event and talked to the crowd about New Zealand's 
opportunities to pursue a green economy by making 
the most of our lucrative clean energy technologies. 

Siana Fitzjohn, local organiser of Oil Free Otautahi, 
said "People are gathered at the beach today in 
symbolic defence of our land and oceans from 
dangerous fossil fuel exploration and extraction; and 
to demand action on climate change. In the lead up to 
this year's election our leaders must be pushed to 
make the socially and environmentally responsible 
choices that will ensure a clean energy future for 
generations to come."  

"Modern science has revealed that 80 percent of 
known fossil fuel reserves must stay in the ground to 
keep global climatic change at a manageable two 
degrees- and yet the government are looking for 

more. It is mad." Said John Adams, local spokesperson 
for climate action group 350.org. 

The young and old lined up along the beach at noon to 
show the Christchurch community's pressing demand 
for a clean energy future. This event will be one of 
many to keep environmental issues at the forefront of 
peoples' minds in the lead up to the election. With 
issues such as climate change set to become 
increasingly problematic in the coming years New 
Zealand's leaders must be held accountable for the 
environmental implications of the policies that they 
support. Events like Hands Across the Sand are a good 
way of reminding our MPs and the public what's 
intrinsically important for kiwis. 

 

9. Pictured:  Supporters gathered with their placards 

on May 17th to oppose fossil fuel extraction. 

Photos courtesy of Rory Gilmore. 

Newsletter/Organisation Link 

Celsius Newsletter Headlines http://www.celsias .co.nz 

Living Economics http://le.org.nz/  

Resilient City documentary on Christchurch 
http://www.youtube.com/wa tch?v=otv4JwjrznI&list=PLNZ55HtoszLItiox20XTY%
201wyLfee9rsQl 

Niwa Climate study participants wanted weatherathome.net or climateprediction.net 

Scientific American http://www.scientificamerican.com/ 

Selwyn Sensational Youth http://www.facebook.com/#!/SensationalSelwynYouth 

Sustainable Dunedin City Newsletter newsletter@sustainabledunedincity.org.nz 

Te Whņriki - Lincoln http://tewhariki.co.nz/latest -news/127-community-news-update 

UC Sustainability Community Facebook  http://www.facebook.com/ucsustainabilitycommunity 

http://350.org/





